
ANALYSIS OF HOUSE BILL2100
Allowing fora moratorium on new adult family home licenses.

Health CareCommittee February 24, 1999
WashingtonStateHouse ofRepresentatives

SPONSORS: Representatives O’Brien and Cody.

BACKGROUND: Facedwithconcerns abouttheDepartment ofSocial andHealth Services (DSHS)
ability tokeepup withtheincreasing demand toinspect and license new adult family homes,the
1997 Legislature authorized theDSHS toestablish a limited moratorium on thelicensure ofnew
adult family homes. The moratorium was implemented inSeptemberof1997. The DSHS was
giventhe ability to determine when itwas safeto remove the moratoriumand did so in
September1998.

Current law requires thatadult family homes receive a license and inspection at least every
eighteen months. The DSHS isalsorequired tolicense all new adult family homes thatcomply
withadult family home license standards.

SUMMARY: The DSHS isallowedto implementa moratoriumon theissuance of new adult
family home licenses ifthenumber ofadult family homes isbeyond thedepartments ability to
monitor thehomes. If theratio ofadult family homes tolicensor exceedsthebudget, theDSHS
isallowed toissue a moratorium.

IftheDSHS implements a moratorium, theywill have theability tolimit licensure on a caseby
casebasis usingsuchcriteria as geographic area, ethnic community,and client’s uniqueneeds.
The DSHS isalsogiventhe ability to developrulesto implementthe moratoriumifitis
established.
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